Carlton Way, Cambridge, CB4 2DE
School Telephone: 01223 359568
Arbury :

Email:  office@arbury.cambs.sch.uk
Primary School

Headteacher: Ben Tull

06.06.25
Dear Parents/Carers,

Year 2 Half Termly Curriculum Information Letter = Summer Term 2 2025

Maths

This half term we are learning to tell the time to five minute intervals (e.g 10 minutes past 4, 25 minutes
to 6), describe position and direction, and present statistics. Please support your child to practise telling
the time, using an analogue clock, to the nearest 5 minutes. Please continue to support your child in
learning their times tables (2x, 5x and 10x) and particularly in recognising the related division facts. Do
encourage your child to use TTRockstars to help them improve their accuracy and speed.

Reading
Thank-you for continuing to support your child’s reading at home. We are still working hard to win the

KS1 reading trophy which is awarded weekly to the class in which the most children have read at least
five times in a week at home and recorded this in their reading diary. Reading diaries will continue to be
checked on a Friday.

PE

PE is on a Monday and a Friday. We will be doing a lot of PE outside this term so please ensure your
child has appropriate footwear in school, or wears trainers to school on PE days. With the warmer
weather please ensure your child has shorts and t-shirt in their PE kit as well as a sun hat. Just a
reminder that children are not permitted to wear earrings for PE and long hair should be tied back on
PE days.

Transition into KS2

Whilst enjoying our final half term of Year 2 together, we will begin to prepare the children for their
transition into Key Stage 2. The children will be joining Key Stage 2 for one playtime and one lunchtime
each week towards the end of the term. This will allow them to begin to get to know some of the
members of Key Stage 2 staff and familiarise themselves with the playground areas. We will also take
the children on a ‘tour’ of the Key Stage 2 corridor and the opportunity to meet Mrs Dowdall, our
Assistant Headteacher in KS2. More details about this will be shared very soon.

General information
- Please ensure water bottles are in school daily. Water only please.

- As the weather gets warmer, please do remember sun hats and sun cream. Bottles of sun cream
should be clearly named.

Trip

As part of our topic about the seaside, we will be having a day out to Hunstanton on Wednesday 18"
June. All children were sent home with a letter about this trip before the half-term holiday. Thank-you
to those of you that have already returned your child’s permission slip. Please speak to your child’'s
class teacher if you have any questions.

Thank you for continued support.
Yours sincerely,
Miss Aurelio and Mrs Shearer
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